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TH E WHITE HOUSE 

WASH!NGTO~ 

Dear Fred: 

It is with deepest regret that I acc,ept your resignation as Deputy 
Director of the Office of 1vlanagement and Budget, as you request­

ed, eficctive upon a date to be deter11.1.ined. 

The knowledge that you have been planning for sometime to return 
to private business in nO ''lay diminishes the fact that your talents 
and energies ·will be greedly missed. You can justly be proud of the 
except.1.ona.l record of d~4ication and a.chievement you have establish­
ed oveT the past five yeal-s. The 11.1.any contributions you have made 
in lnaking our Governm.ent run better will ccmtinue to be to your 
credit long after you depart. The outstanding meri and women whom 
you helped to bring into this Administration will continue to work in 
a :variety of ways for the well-being of the Nation. Further, in 
establishing the Office of Management and Budget, you and Roy Ash 
have built an organization ar.d set of operating principles which not 
only have been invaluable to this Adrninistration, but also, I an1. 
confident, will serve the Nation and succeeding Presidents equally 

well in the futur e. 

Now that you are returning to private life, I want to express my 
personal appreciation for your offer to devote part of your time in 
the future to public service. You may be certain we will take ad­
vantage of your generosity. Mrs. Ford joins me in extending to 
your family and you our very best wishes for every success and 

happiness in the years ahead. 

Sincerely, 

,f s / GERALD R. FORD 

The Honorable Fred Malek 

Deputy Director 

Office of Management and Budget 


Washington, D. C. 20503 
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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 


WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503 


August 12, 1974 

Dear lYir. President: 

Since early 1969, I have had the honor of serving my country as 
Deputy Under Secretary of Health, Education, anc;1 Welfare; Special 
As sistant to the President for Personnel; Deputy Director of the Presi­
dential campaign; and most recently as Deputy Director of the Office of 
1v1.anagelnent and Budget. These opportunities have clearly been the 
most challenging and rewarding expenences of my life. No man could 

have asked for more. 

As I mentioned to President Nixon last Spring and to you last 
week, the time was approaching for me to return to private life. In 
this regard a uniquely ¢'Xfiting opportunity has been presented to me 
by Mr. D. K. Ludv;rig to as sist him in directing his worldwide operations. 
Therefore, I sl'bmit my resignation as Deputy Director of the Office of 
Management and Budget to become effective at your convenience. 

I an~ immensely proud of having played a part in President 
Nixon's great accomplishments for our country. The country can be 
thankful U has a nlan such as you to carry forward with many of these 
initiatives and to provide it with leadership during this challenging 

period. 

It is difficult to leave the stimulating life of the Executive Office, 
but I depart with the knowledge that our country has many fine men 
and women currently in its service to assist you with your Presidency. 
As you assume this responsibility, my family joins all Americans in 

praying for your succes s. 

If at any time there is any way I can be of further service to you 
-in my priyate capacity, I would be pleased to do so. 

The President 
The White Hous e 
Wasr..ington, D. C. 




